Y E T M I N S T E R  &  R Y M E  I N T R I N S E C A
P A R I S H   C O U N C I L
MINUTES
 For Meeting Held At St Andrew's School On 
15th February 2017 At 7.30pm
Present:  Cllr Gould, Cllr Parfitt, Cllr Perlejewski, Cllr Goater, Cllr Hentley, Cllr Knight, Cllr Kellar, Cllr Plaice, Cllr Howes, CCllr Hall, the Clerk and 2 member of the public.

	OPEN TO THE PUBLIC
	All

	1.
APOLOGIES – Cllr MacLeod Ash, Cllr Torrance, DCllr Lawrence
	

	2.
MINUTES OF LAST MEETING 
2.1
The minutes were unanimously agreed and signed by the Chairman.
	All

	3.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS
3.1
Allotments – Cllr Goater, Cllr Parfitt, Cllr Perlejewski.  

3.2
Boyles Trust - Cllr Hentley.
	All

	4.
TRAINING
	All


	5.
FINANCES 
5.1
Invoice from Wessex Ground Service, £135.50 Payment unanimously agreed.
5.2 Online banking forms submitted and await registration.
	All

	6.
PLANNING
6.1   APPLICATION: WD/D/16/002904.  PROPOSAL: Single Storey Rear and Side Extension to the dwelling.  LOCATION: LOWER LIMEFIELD, MELBURY ROAD, YETMINSTER, SHERBORNE DT9 6LY
PC COMMENTS:  Support – In the opinion of the YRIPC there would be no adverse effects subject materials used in the construction and finish to match, and be sympathetic with the existing and adjacent properties.

APPROVAL OF PLANNING PERMISSION GIVEN.
6.3  Appeal dismissed - Land Off Ryme Road, Yetminster (WD/D/15/002655)
Cllr Gould will write an article for the Wriggle Valley Magazine to explain reasons for the dismissal.
	All

	7.
PARISH PLAN
7.1
East Coker’s NP consultation received.
7.2
Cllr Torrance gave a written report: “It is fair to say that the implementation of the Parish Plan has somewhat been overtaken by the preparatory work being undertaken to produce this Neighbourhood Plan. Nonetheless it is positive to recognize that progress has been made although at a somewhat slower pace than had originally been envisaged by the working group. A report had been circulated to the members and a summary of this will appear in the March Wriggle Valley Magazine”
	Cllr Torrance

	8.
NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN
8.1
Cllr Torrance proposed: “The Council notes the Terms of Reference drawn up by the Neighbourhood Plan Working Group and is satisfied that the Working Group has in place the necessary protocols and arrangements to ensure accountability” 2nd Cllr Plaice, Voted For: unanimously.
8.2
Cllr Torrance gave a written report: “The Neighbourhood Working Group’s Terms of Reference had previously been circulated to the members who were asked to note the arrangements and approve a motion confirming this.  A report on progress was circulated and an important milestone was the development of the draft Vision for the plan and the identification of the objectives which will underlay this. A Facebook page has been published and the Plan pages on the Parish Website have been updated so as to be more readable. It is hoped to have a 1st draft of the plan by early June.


Following the Folly Farm and Ryme Road proposals it is considered it is even more essential that we produce our Neighbourhood Plan and efforts are being made to seek more volunteers. The Working Group are grateful for the support of both the Yetminster Community Project and the Jubilee Hall Committee in enabling them to use the Trim Room at the hall for meetings.”
	Cllr Torrance

	9.
YETMINSTER SPORTS CLUB
9.1 Cllr Goater is taking regular water consumption readings to see what percentage of the water bill should be applied to the Sports Club.
9.1 Field in Trust protection discussed.  Cllr Gould to look into the purchase of a Bench and plaque to commemorate the end of the1st World War which could be placed at the Playing Field.  Cllr Gould will write an article for the Wriggle Valley Magazine.
	Cllr Kellar
Cllr Gould

	10.
WEBSITE 
10.1
Cllr Perlejewski reported that numbers picked up recently, significant events in the village cause traffic on the website with 120 users in the last few days.  The web group will discuss facebook potential.
	Cllr Perlejewski

	11. DATA PROTECTION 
11.1
The Clerk is in the process of completing the registration.
	The Clerk

	12. CSW SIGNAGE – 
12.1
Cllr Knight reported that the signs cost £29.50 plus VAT and 4 would be required. Councillors discussed how effective the signs might be in relation to costs.  It was agreed that no purchase would be made at this moment in time. 
	Cllr Knight

	13.
HIGHWAYS
13.1
Some road guttering has been cleared in Yetminster and Ryme Intrinseca.
	All

	14. LOCAL GOVERNEMENT RE-ORGANISTAION - PARISH CLUSTERING
14.1
The Clerk reported on the recent meeting with Sherborne Town Council and surrounding parishes, to discuss working together in a collective way should more responsibility be devolved to the Parish Councils.  The first action was to identify what DCC and WDDC provided for each Parish.  The Clerk has emailed  CC and WDDC asking for details, however there appears to be little information that they can provide.  CCllr Hall has been making enquiries and there are no clear maps or division of labour for each parish.  However he will be pursuing his enquiries.  There was further general discussion about how to progress in the future and what responsibilities the Parish Council may become responsible for.
	

	15.
SPEED WATCH 
15.1
Cllr Knight reported that this was ongoing, and nothing specific to report.
	Cllr Knight

	16.
NOTICEBOARD – Cllr Knight going to inspect.
	Cllr Knight

	17.
EMERGENCY PLAN
17.1
Cllr Torrance gave a written report: “The draft Emergency Plan had previously been circulated to the members. It was noted that, although incomplete this now needs to be updated and put into the format of a Community Resilience Plan using the template available. However the information contained in the draft plan will enable this to be done fairly easily. 

 
Importantly members were made aware of the necessity to be available should there be an emergency and decisions will have to be made as to whether it should be all councilors or ones nominated for various roles. A meeting is to be arranged with Cllr Goater as he had attended a Flood Warden Seminar and his feedback will be necessary in completing the template. Assistance with converting the draft to the revised format would be welcome by Cllr Torrance.” 
	Cllr Torrance

	18. GREAT BRITISH SPRING CLEAN
18.1
It was agreed that the PC would organize again for this year, Cllr Howe to organise for Yetminster and Cllr Perlejewski for Ryme Intrinseca.  Officially dates are 1st weekend of March to the end of May.  
	Cllr Perlejewski

	19. CORRESPONDENCE
19.1
Cllr Perlejewski reported back from the meeting of Sports England Fund.  This fund is to generate changing views, tackle inactivity and be sustainable, new audiences and new places.  The fund won’t pay for equipment or something that has previously been funded?  Most applications are in the region of £1,000 and £1,500.  Cllr Perl and Cllr Kellar to discuss possible ways forwards.
19.2
Outcomes of Review of WDWP Polling Stations and Summary of Changes for May 2017 County Elections
19.3
Appointed Auditors for Dorset
19.4
Freedom of Information Model Publications
19.5
East Coker Parish Draft Neighbourhood Plan
19.6
2017/18 Capital Highway Programme – Consultation
19.7
Update from Online Consultation for Local Councils
19.8
Does your parish need bulk copies of the NHS Dorset CCG consultation document?  Cllr Howe will find out when the GP consultation is to be and circulate.
19.9
2017 Royal Garden Party
19.10
WEST DORSET, WEYMOUTH & PORTLAND LOCAL PLAN REVIEW – Cllr Gould has reviewed the plan and will respond on the Neighbourhood Consultation aspect.  The Plan is on Dorsetforyou website.  
19.11
Local Government Reorganization update circulated.
19.12
State of footpath from Queen Street to Churchyard email from Mary Simpson.  The Clerk to write to Tessa Giggs at Upbury Farm requesting that the footpath is cleared of hedge cutting debris and respond to Ms Simpson.
19.13
Planning Training for Town & Parish Councils.
19.14
Are we getting it right? Grants from Northern Dorset Local Action Group
	All

	20.
LATE ITEMS
20.1
The stable on Boyles land was discussed with regard to planning permission.  Cllr Hentley to investigate if it needs retrospective planning permission.
20.1
It was reported that the buses will cease on June 22nd.  CCllr Hall is enquiring about forming a petition.  Cllr Gould will advertise the loss of services in the Wriggle Valley Magazine.
	All

	21.
ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING
21.1 Cllr Parfitt requested the Clerk to ask for a statement outlining what CIL money is available to Yetminster and Ryme Intrinseca so that distribution of any money can be discussed at the next meeting.    
21.2
Cllr Parfitt asked for account statement to be made available for the next meeting.  
	All

	
DATE OF NEXT MEETING –  15TH March 2017

April meeting moved to Tuesday 18th April 2017 TBC
	


